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Viewpoint 

Changes to Offers in Compromise: A Gentler, Kinder IRS? 

 

First, there was a major overhaul in the bankruptcy laws making it more difficult in general 

for individuals to do away with burdensome debt. Now, effective July 16, 2006, there have been 

major changes to how an individual may submit an Offer in Compromise to the IRS. See IRS Notice 

2006-68. If you make either a lump sum payment or installments of five or fewer, then you must 

make a non-refundable payment of 20% of the amount of the Offer. Also, if you are making 

installments of six or more, then you are required to make installments while the Offer is being 

evaluated by the IRS. All installment payments are non-refundable. The IRS will waive payments 

with respect to Offers in Compromise submitted by (1) low income taxpayers, and (2) with respect to 

Offers submitted by other taxpayers based only on doubt as to liability. Hopefully, a revised Form 

656 will be posted on the IRS website by the end of the month. However, in the meantime, you are to 

continue to use the 2004 revision of the Form 656.  
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This material is intended for educational purposes only. The conclusions expressed are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect the views 

of Kerkstra Law Offices LLC. While this material is based on information believed to be reliable, no warranty is given as to its accuracy or 

completeness. Concepts expressed are current as of the date appearing in this material only and are subject to change without notice.  

TAX ADVICE NOTICE: The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) now requires specific formalities before written tax advice can be used to avoid 

penalties. This communication does not meet such requirements. You cannot contend that IRS penalties do not apply by reason of this 

communication.  
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